Troop Committee Meeting Minutes
Troop 312
January 4, 2021
Members in attendance: Mr. Heron, Troop Committee Chair; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Ms. Lyon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Powell, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Shelton; Mr. Clamp; Mr. Fultz; Mr. Fuge; Mr. Law; Mr. Martin
The meeting was called to order at 7:00.
Ms. McGregor, December Minutes
· Mr. Heron noted that the December minutes had November’s date.
· Mr. Bebber made a motion to approve the minutes with the correction. Mr. Law seconded. Motion passed. 
Mr. Shelton, Beech Mountain--January 22 - 24.
· Awaiting response from the resort.
· Was quoted a price of $100 for a pass and equipment. Mr. Norris was quoted a price of $48 for the same.
· The cabin can accommodate 18 scouts and five registered adults. More adults can attend, but cannot stay in the cabin. 
· Mr. Shelton will handle Saturday’s dinner, and Mr. Fultz will do Sunday breakfast.
Mr. Heron for Gage K., SPL
· Gage planned for the troop to have a winter camping presentation by Collin S. and a fire-building competition.
· Mr. Shelton said that he would help with the winter sports badge requirements since that should be the focus this month.
Ms. Lyon, Treasurer Report
· Has received the popcorn report.
· Adults are asked to pay $20 each toward rechartering.
Mr. Heron, Scouting For Food.
· Scouting For Food will be different this year. Scouts will likely take the initiative to collect in their own neighborhoods, Mr. Fuge said that the Council’s calendar shows February 13 as the date for food bag pick-up.
Mr. Powell, New Scouts Coordinator
· Trying to contact Pack 48 to schedule a visit with our troop.
Mr. Heron for Dr. Thomas, Advancements
· All scouts on the roster are in Scoutbook. 
· Advancements and nights camping will be entered soon.
· Mr. Law reported that 42 boys and 19 adults will be rechartered.
Mr. Heron for Mr. Norris, Eagle/OA
· Dale Lyon’s book is at the Council. (He has since earned the Eagle rank!)
· Collin S. and Christopher B. need to submit their books.
Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities
	Date
	Event
	Coordinator

	December 1
	Court of Honor
	Thomas with Law

	December 15
	Troop Christmas Party/White Elephant Swap
	SPL

	December 19
	Merit Badge Day
	Clamp

	December 22, 29
	No troop meeting
	

	January: Winter Sports

	January 22-24
	Beech Mountain
	Shelton/Norris

	February: Hiking/Camping

	February 7, 13
	Scouting for Food 
	Heron

	February 9
	Troop elections
	White

	February 19-21
	Table Rock
	Martin

	TBD
	Court of Honor
	

	March: Geology/Mining

	March 6
	Planning Day, Saluda Shoals Park
	White

	March 19-21 (tentative)
	Gem Mining
	Norris

	April: Climbing

	April 23-25
	Rock Climbing Campout (TBD)
	Norris

	May: Reptile/Amphibian

	May 21 - 23 
	Edisto Beach State Park Campout
	Fultz (reserved)

	June: Canoeing/Kayaking

	June (tentative)
	National Park Trip 
	McGregor

	June (tentative)
	Dreher Island Campout
	

	July: Salesmanship/Orienteering

	July
	Camp Rainey Mountain
	

	August: Wilderness Survival

	August 13-15
	Shelton Farm
	Shelton

	September: Medicine

	September 10-12
	Sliding Rock (Asheville)
	Fultz


Mr. Clamp. Merit Badge Day
· MBD was successful, with 9 scouts participating.
· Many thanks to Ms. White for providing lunch from Cracker Barrel.
Roundtable
Mr. McGregor reported that the National Park Service is allowing reservations for group sites six months in advance, with a cap of 16 people. The NPS may have policy changes with the new administration. He has not presented to the troop yet.
Mr. Bebber mentioned that we should review the troop code of conduct/discipline policy and have all scouts and parents sign it every year.
Mr. Clamp informed us that all royalties from the song, “God Bless America” benefit scouting--about $6 million.
Ms. Lyon confirmed that dues for the year will be $10/month, or $120 for the year.
Mr. Powell informed us that the troop’s website calendar showed October instead of January. (Upon review, we found that the calendar is correct, but there was a reference to October in events.) We need to do better with camping reports and photographs of events. Adults should help with reports and the troop historian should take paragraphs.
Mr. Fuge presented a status update on the sexual assault lawsuits. 92,000 people have come forward with allegations dating back to the 1950s; most were from the 1970s. Nelson Mullins is assisting the councils in South Carolina. We will stay positive and keep moving forward. Our troop is outstanding.
Meeting adjourned at 8:03
Next meeting, February 1, 2021
Submitted by Angela McGregor
